
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

First Sunday of Lent - February 18, 2018 

 Come and pray with us! 

The Spirit drove Jesus out into the desert, 

and he remained in the desert for  

         forty days... 
Mark 1:12-13 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Ms. Patricia Gyscek 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of February 18th, 9AM Mass 

Tue.  Peter Mastrapolo 

Wed.  Catherine Holzmann 

Thu.  Debbie Wilkinson 
 

Saturday, February 24th, 5 PM Mass 

Eileen Kamine, James Eng, Catherine Holzmann, 

Theresa Schwarz, Ruth Schwarz McDowell 
 

Sunday, February 25th, 2nd Sunday of Lent 

8:00 AM Mr. & Mrs. O. DeSanto 

9:30 AM People of the Parish 

11:30 AM Victor Lamarque, Catherine LoMonaco, 

    Gerald DeGregorio,  Mary Hirsch,  

    Ping Li, Victor Chersevani 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Scripture Readings for February 25, 2018 
 

 +     Genesis 22:1-2,9,10-13,15-18 

 +    Romans 8:31-34 

 +    Mark 9:2-10 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

 
 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their  

families and caregivers: 

Denise Lamarque  Annie Santamaria 
 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631.265.2200. 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

    February 24th/25th 
  

   5:00 PM Fr. Frank Eisele 

   8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

   9:30 AM Fr. Frank  

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

The Bread and Wine for the 

week February 18th - 24th  

have been donated in loving 

memory of Richard P. Canalini 

 by MaryAnn Canalini & family. 
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Away We Go with Lent 

The Parish Office is closed on Monday, February 19th, for Presidents’ Day.   
There will not be a 9:00 Mass Monday morning. 

by Father Michael 
  Our Mardi Gras celebration was a great success last Sunday.  In spite of dreadful 
weather and heavy downpours, well over 150 parishioners were part of the festivities.  The 
younger children enjoyed making masks and playing games.  We showed a few short 
videos that provided some history and background to Mardi Gras.  And, everyone enjoyed 
a bowl or two of ice cream.  Our gratitude to all who helped.  A special thank you to 
members of our Youth Group who assisted in many ways throughout the day.   
 
   I was reading a bulletin from another parish that was also having a Mardi Gras 
celebration.  But, I noticed they had a $10 cover charge for both adults and children.   
(I don’t know all the details, but perhaps theirs was more elaborate with food and 
entertainment.)  There are times when there may be financial obligations that require us to 
ask for your help, but not every gathering needs to be a fundraiser.  I am happy that we 
have the ability and the mindset to simply offer an afternoon like this free of charge for our 
families.  We had to spend a few dollars for this event, but it is more important to have 
opportunities like this to gather as a community and share happy moments with fellow 
parishioners.   
 
   I have begun my annual round of home visitations to our Level 7 classes in our Religious 
Education program.  I enjoy meeting with the students.  Most of our time is spent in 
answering questions they have.  While it is logistically complicated to work out all of the 
visits, it is a worthwhile endeavor and I welcome this opportunity to spend time with the 
kids.  I learned a lesson this week.  There are both a Louis Court and a Louis Place in 
Nesconset.  Only one of them is where one of our classes takes place.  Guess which one I 
found?   
 
   Making these home visits prompts me to once again make my little Public Service 
Announcement.  Imagine there is a first responder trying to find your home in an 
emergency.  How visible is your house number, particularly at night?  Sometimes finding 
the right house is a bit more of a hide and seek project than it should be.   
 
   The morning Mass now begins at 9:05.  Our space in the chapel is cozy, so it is 
noticeable when there are many latecomers.  We had a “chat” with those who attend daily 
Mass and decided to try building in a little cushion of time to help minimize any distractions.   
 
   The offices are closed on Monday in observance of the Presidents’ Day holiday.  There 
will be no morning Mass on Monday. 
 
   May these days of Lent be holy and prayerful for you. 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

 

EAT SIMPLY… SO OTHERS MAY SIMPLY EAT 
 

As we enter the season of Lent we are reminded that our 40 day journey 
provides the opportunity to evaluate our relationship with the Lord, with our 
neighbors and with the world. Prayer, fasting and works of charity are activities 
we employ to assist us in improving these aspects of our daily life. 
 
For the last twenty-seven years, we at Holy Cross have 
embraced a special Lenten Parish Project, EAT SIMPLY 
SO OTHERS MAY SIMPLY EAT. EAT SIMPLY is a 
voluntary way for us to be involved in consciously 
sacrificing better meals for simpler meals during Lent.  Our 
joint effort to EAT MORE SIMPLY SO OTHERS MAY 
SIMPLY EAT unites us in a special way with one another 
and also with those who are struggling on Long Island.  
 
We encourage you not only to participate in this program, but also to 
discuss it at the dinner table with your children and family members.  
Many of us are not consciously aware of the number of people that are in need 
and hungry right here in our own area.  During 2017, our Outreach pantry 
served approximately 100 people each month.  
 
The Lenten envelopes marked EAT SIMPLY…SO OTHERS MAY SIMPLY 
EAT, will be available throughout the weekends of Lent.  We suggest that you 
place the envelope in a prominent place in your kitchen as a reminder of how 
you and your family will be uniting yourselves with our struggling neighbors and 
with the starving of the world.  We encourage you to reflect, discuss and to 
decide how you will eat more basic meals during Lent.  
 
Each weekend or whenever you choose during Lent, you may place your 
envelope in the basket on the pillar by the Altar or in the collection 
basket.  The monies donated will be used to feed those who are struggling in 
our local area. We are continually grateful for the very generous response of 
our parishioners of Holy Cross in donating money, food and supermarket gift 
cards, which allows us to meet their needs.  
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LENTEN ACTIVITIES  

 
        Our Journey through Lent  

 
As we journey through Lent, each of us is called to focus more deeply on 
prayer, fasting, and alms-giving (acts of charity).  How many of the 
following activities will be part of your Lenten plan? 

 
Eat Simply… So Others May Simply Eat:  Our special parish Lenten project - an invitation 
to families to eat simpler meals together during Lent, and then contribute the monetary savings 
for our struggling neighbors. 
 
Operation Rice Bowl:  A Lenten project for children in our Religious Education Program, in 
which they save their coins during Lent to donate to Catholic Relief Services for the good work 
they do throughout the world. 
 
Divine Mercy in the Chapel:  Four Fridays during Lent:  February 23, March 2,9,16, 2018 
at 3:00 PM.  A time to reflect on the mercy of God and offer our prayers for our loved ones. 

 
Eucharistic Adoration with Benediction:  Four Fridays during Lent:  February 23, 
March 2,9,16, 2018 at 4:00 PM.  Come and sit in the presence of Christ, before the  Blessed 
Sacrament, and offer up your prayers. 

 
Stations of the Cross Video:  Four Fridays during Lent:  February 23, March 2, 9, 16, 
2018 at  6:00 PM.  Meditate on the passion and death of Jesus as you make the Way of the Cross. 

 
Parish Soup Supper:  Thursday, March 8, 2018, 6:30 PM.  An opportunity to come together 
as a parish family and share a simple meal. 

 
Prayer Service with Reconciliation:  Tuesday, March 13, 2018, 7:00 PM.  An evening of 
prayer followed by the opportunity to celebrate the Sacrament of Penance. 

 
Long Island Cares Food Drive:  The weekend of March 17/18, 2018, all Masses.  
Parishioners bring non-perishable food items to Mass this weekend to help support food 
assistance for over 300, 000 people on Long Island.  
 
Tenebrae:  Friday, March 23, 2018, 7:30 PM.  A prayer service with Scripture readings and 
music, meditating on the passion and death of Jesus Christ. 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Monday, March 26, 2018, 3:00 – 5:00, and 5:30 – 8:00 
PM.  Opportunities to celebrate the sacrament with Fr. Michael. 
 

Watch future bulletins or our website for the Holy Week schedule. 
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    What will you do this Lent? 
 

     What will bring you closer to God?     
      

     What will make you a better person? 
 

 
 Create a list of 40 happy, holy, and meaningful things for you to do, one for 

each day of Lent. 
 

 Give up/reduce use of Technology. 
 

 Reach out to family and friends with whom you have lost touch. 
 

 Substitute TV time with family time. 
 

 Give up Starbucks, McDonald’s, etc. and use the money you would spend 
for some worthwhile cause. 

 

 Turn off the car radio and use that time for prayer or reflection. 
 

 Renew your New Year’s resolution. 
 

 Participate in our “Eat Simply” program. 
 

 Take 5 minutes before bedtime to review your day:  ask for forgiveness for 
the times you messed up, and say “thank you” for the blessings of the day. 

 

 Say a prayer at the family dinner table for those who have little to eat. 
 

 Make a short visit/bring a small meal to someone who is homebound. 
 

 Attend Mass during the week. 
 

 Bring extra food to Parish Outreach. 
 

 Get up a little early to spend five minutes praying. 
 

 Pray the Stations of the Cross. 
 

 Fast from gossiping. 
 

 Offer a helping hand without being asked. 
 

 Re-read Sunday’s Gospel and take five minutes to reflect on it. 
 

 Give up an unhealthy habit, like smoking. 
 

 Choose your words carefully, to avoid being hurtful or judgmental.  
 

LENTEN ACTIVITIES  
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The Parish of the Holy Cross 
Lent/Holy Week Sign Up Form 

 

Name_______________________________________ 

Phone #__________________ E-Mail_________________@_______ 

Check one: 

___Altar Server  ___Lector         ___Usher      ___Extraordinary Minister   

 

Palm Sunday – April 12/13, 2014 
___Saturday - 5:00 P.M.  
___Sunday - 8:00 A.M.  
___Sunday - 9:30 A.M. 

___Sunday – 11:00 A.M. 
___Sunday – 12:30 P.M. 
___Sunday – 5:00 P.M. 

Holy Thursday – April 17, 2014 
__9:00 A.M –Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
__8:00 P.M. – Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
 

Good Friday – April 18, 2014 
__9:00 A.M –Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
__3:00 P.M. – Solemn Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion 
 

Holy Saturday – April 19, 2014 
__9:00 A.M –Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
__8:00 P.M. – Easter Vigil 
 

Easter Sunday – April 20, 2014 
___ 8:00 A.M.  
___ 9:30 A.M. 

___ 11:00 A.M. 
___ 12:30 P.M. 

 
 
Please drop in the basket or return to the Parish Office NO LATER than Sunday, 

March 9, 2014.  Thank you for your help in helping us get our Holy Week Schedule 
completed ASAP! 

I am not available to serve Holy Week and Easter_____. 
  

I am available, and interested to serve at: 
 

Palm Sunday - March 25, 2018 

____8:00 AM       ____11:00 AM 
____9:30 AM       ____12:30 PM  
 

Holy Thursday - March 29, 2018 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
____8:00 PM - Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
  

Good Friday - March 30, 2018 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector  only) 
____3:00 PM - Solemn Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion 
  

Holy Saturday - March 31, 2018 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
____8:00 PM -  Easter Vigil 
  

Easter Sunday - April 1, 2018 

____8:00 AM       ____11:00 AM 
____9:30 AM       ____12:30 PM  
  

Please drop in the basket or return to the Parish Office NO LATER than  
Sunday, February 18, 2018.  Thank you for your help in helping us get our  

Holy Week Schedule completed ASAP! 

ATTENTION:  LITURGICAL MINISTERS! 

The Parish of the Holy Cross 
Holy Week Sign Up Form 
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“May the Holy Spirit lead us on a true journey of conversion, so that we can rediscover 

the gift of God’s word, be purified of the sin that blinds us, and serve Christ present in 
our brothers and sisters in need.” 

 - Pope Francis 

Almsgiving in Lent 
 

During the Lenten Season we are asked to pray, fast and give alms. 

 
Lent is a perfect time for us to pray for those in need - whether it is for their material, 
emotional or spiritual needs. 
 

And when you practice fasting and abstinence during these forty days, please remem-
ber those of our neighbors who are hungry, and consider sharing your gifts with them. 
 

One way to do this is by making a gift to the Catholic Ministries Appeal, which sup-
ports programs that help to feed people in our community each year through Catholic 

Charities and our Parish Outreach programs.   
 

 
 
 
 

CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
 

Make checks payable to: 
Catholic Ministries Appeal 
 

Parish: Parish of the Holy Cross - 176        Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name: ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address:__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _________________________Date:________ 

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making  
a difference in the lives of others.  Thank you! 
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 CASH CALENDAR 

February 2018 ~Parish of the Holy Cross ~ 

Cash Calendar 
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Saturday, February 17th       10:00 AM 

 WOMEN’S ENRICHMENT     Fr. Joe Room  
 

Monday, February 19th 
(The Parish Office is closed for Presidents’ Day-No morning Mass.) 
 

Tuesday, February 20th          10:00 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 
 

Wednesday, February 21st     11AM-2:30PM  

 SENIORS           Atrium 
 

Friday, February 23rd       3:00 PM 

 DIVINE MERCY         Chapel 
 EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  4PM Worship Area 
 STATIONS OF THE CROSS   6PM Worship Area 
 

Sunday, February 25th       After 9:30 Mass  

 PRAY THE ROSARY       Chapel 
 YOUTH NIGHT        6-8PM Atrium  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school?  

Do you want to make new friends as 

you play fun games and activities?  

If you made your Confirmation, then 

come with a friend and check out the 

wonderful opportunities the Youth 

Group has for you!  We would love to 

see you!  We will not be meeting this 

weekend because of Presidents’ Day, 

but we’ll be back on: 

  

Sunday, 2/25: Youth Night 6-8PM 
 

If you have any questions or 

concerns, or if you are thinking 

about joining us and you would like 

more information, then please do not 

hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at 

HCyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call 

the parish office.  

This weekend, at the offertory we will 

also be collecting for the Church in 

Need.  The monies collected at this time 

will be shared among three areas of the 

world where there is particular need for 

help:  The Church in Central and 

Eastern Europe, The Church in Latin 

America and The Church in Africa.  
Thank you for your generosity.  

SPECIAL COLLECTION 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

DON’T FORGET! 

Join us on four Fridays of Lent:   
 

February 23, March 2,9,16, 2018: 
 

 3PM-Divine Mercy in the Chapel   

   A time to reflect on the mercy of God. 

 

 4PM-Eucharistic Adoration with Benediction  
   Come and sit in the presence of Christ. 

 

 6PM-Stations of the Cross Video  
   Meditate on the passion and death of Jesus. 

 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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